
All Island Fire Chief’s Association 

April 16, 2012 Monthly Meeting 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:34pm 

 

Members Present:  Chief Shemeth, Asst. Chief Ellis, Asst. Chief Rogers, Chief Norton, Deputy Chief 

Schaeffer, Chief Schilling, Chief Bollin, Asst. Chief Rose 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Balance of $4,981.82  

 Muster Committee transferred $1,117.90 into account 

 Paid for lunch for Hazmat Class $1,226.70  

 

 

Old Business: 

 

Mutual Aid: 

 Chief Norton presented mutual aid policy 

 It was discussed that all policies can be given to ComCenter in writing 

 Asst. Chief Rose to bring copy of all finalized mutual aid policies to next meeting 

 

Training: 

 Discussion regarding firefighters assisting with FF1 class 

 Edgartown reported 8 firefighters willing to help and 3 instructors 

 Chilmark has 1 instructor 

 All other towns to report back with their numbers 

 Discussed an All Island First Responder class in October.  Will also include ICS 100 and ICS 700.  

Deputy Chief Schaeffer and Asst. Chief Rose to put class on.  Will work on plan to present to 

Chief’s Association for the training.  New class hours is 40 for complete recertification and 24 

hours of ConEd every 3 years 

 

Chief Schilling reported the State will not put out a press release on expiring CO2 detectors this time of 

year. 

 

A cooking and home safety clip will be going out on local TV. 

 

Chief Schilling reported a meeting with NSTAR on May 1st.  Email to follow with additional info 

 

Asst. Chief Ellis brought up that all minutes from previous Chief’s meetings should be brought in so they 

can be stored together for proper record keeping. 

 

Chief Shemeth has been doing research on fire pits.  He would like the Chief’s to work on some 

guidelines and then he will put together a policy for review. 

 

Meeting adjourned 7:05pm 

 

 

 


